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Happy Spring!  
 

As I reflect on the past six months, it occurs to me just how busy 

the agency has been!   Dave retired the end of September, my 

new role as Executive Director began October 1st, and we had a 

successful Homecoming event in November, all while state budg-

et cuts remain a challenge.  The agency has been in a constant 

state of transition… but with that said; there has been one main 

constant.  All of You!  
 

I would like to express our appreciation to all the many volun-

teers, donors and Mercy board members who so tirelessly assist 

us in our daily mission of ending homelessness. Our volunteers 

have been busy preparing and serving nutritious meals to the 

Saint Elizabeth House residents and Friendship Center clients. 

The Wethersfield Police and TJMaxx group donated their time 

and talent to ‘stuff a cruiser’ full of items for our program clients. 

Girl Scout troop 10831 put together care packages filled with 

various hygiene products for our Clinical Outreach program.  

For this, we are eternally grateful! Thank you!  
 

This newsletter also highlights our newest program, the Diver-

sion Center at Saint Elizabeth House. I am excited to inform 

you that the Hart-

ford Diversion 

Team will be the 

recipient of the be 

homeful Award for 

Innovative Work to 

End Family Home-

lessness presented 

by the Connecticut 

Coalition to End 

Homelessness. 

Furthermore, I 

have the pleasure 

of introducing a 

dear friend of mine 

that I have known 

for many years, Donald Shaw. Don and I worked on several 

projects in the past, so it’s only fitting that he is now a Mercy 

board member who just so happens to have a hobby of being a 

blogger!  Don took an interest in our Diversion Center at one of 

our board meetings and decided to go over and learn more 

about it. And in true blogger fashion, he wrote a beautiful arti-

cle that highlighted the good work that is happening there.   

Enjoy!  

 

 

Life Saving Diversions at St. Elizabeth 

House 
Article written  by Don Shaw, Jr. 

Waiting for the door to open, people are lined up as many as 

forty deep on a typical weekday morning at St. Elizabeth House's 

main entrance. They are our neighbors in crisis hoping for sup-

port once inside. In imminent danger of being swallowed into the 

downward cycle of homelessness, they are seeking a lifesaving 

diversion from living on the street. This is their reality. And it's 

just a small glimpse of their daily reality that I saw on my recent 

visit to St. Elizabeth's. I was there to learn first-hand about  Mer-

cy Housing and Shelter Corporation's innovative program to 

divert people away from becoming homeless. Twenty months 

ago on July 5, 2016, Mercy Housing and Shelter Corporation 

(Mercy) welcomed its first clients to its newly created Diversion 

Center at St. Elizabeth House on Main Street in Hartford. Faced 

with diminishing federal and state financial support for Mercy's 

long-established transitional housing programs, Executive Direc-

tor Dave Martineau, now retired, and current Executive Director 

Judith Gough led a nine month multi-organization collaboration 

to develop an aggressive "up front" program designed to imme-

diately divert people away from homelessness --- people who are 

on the brink of having to survive minute to minute alone with no 

place to go. "This program enhances Mercy's ability to prevent a 

person from becoming homeless before their situation spins into 

a full-blown, life threatening crisis," Executive Director Gough 

told me. 

Throughout its thirty-five year old mission of providing housing 

assistance and supportive services to persons who are homeless, 

or at risk of becoming homeless, Mercy has prided itself as being 

on the forefront of creating workable community solutions.  

Simple and direct, the Diversion Center's goal is to find its cli-

ents safe, stable housing rapidly. The Diversion Center's reach is 

wide. It provides services in what's organized as the Greater 

Hartford Coordinated Area Network, which, in addition to Hart-

ford and its surrounding towns, includes Enfield, Manchester, 

East Hartford, Ellington, and Tolland. "Nearly thirty percent of 

people in this situation [of being homeless] can be diverted from 

this tragic outcome with minimal mediation," according to  

Connecticut Coalition to End Homelessness workshops. "Often 

the solution can be overcome with little or no money to revers 

the events leading to homelessness," saving Hartford and  

Connecticut thousands of dollars. 

According to Stephanie Corbin, Mercy's Shelter Diversion  

Coordinator, the diversion process is best described as highly 

responsive "front door triage." It provides personalized solutions 

with accompanying emotional support aimed at mitigating the  

problems leading to a client's crisis. It's all accomplished at the  

 

Executive Directors Corner: 

Stephanie Corbin (L), Shelter Diversion Coordinator, conducts a 

case conferencing session with case managers (L-R) Jackie Florez, 

Shefia Ibrahim, and Latoya Smith. 

http://www.mercyhousingct.org/st-elizabeth-house.htm
http://www.mercyhousingct.org/index.htm


Volunteers  - Community Partners Making A Difference 

Diversion Center in centralized coordination with several Hart-

ford based agencies serving the homeless, including Journey 

Home, the Salvation Army, Community Health Resources, and 

the City of Hartford. Corbin emphasized that the key to success-

ful client outcomes is case manager creativity.  The solution for 

each client must address the direct 

question, "What do we need to do 

right now to keep you out of the 

shelter system?" To counsel peo-

ple in crisis quickly and directly, a 

collaborative team of case manag-

ers from Mercy, the Salvation  

Army, and Community Health  

Resources staff the Diversion 

Center every week. People seek-

ing the Diversion Center's support 

first all the 211 Infoline, which 

initially assesses the caller's need 

for services, and then, as deemed appropriate, schedules an ap-

pointment for them to see a Diversion Center case manager with-

in 24 to 48 hours. Appointments are scheduled Monday thru 

Friday beginning at 9:00 AM. 

A sampling of client-specific crisis resolutions include:  Arrang-

ing a family intervention allowing a teenager to seek redemption 

and return home after being kicked out for unacceptable behav-

ior; working with a family facing eviction because of an unre-

solved rent dispute with their landlord; working with a family 

being evicted for violating a rental agreement by housing non-

family members; assisting a client with short-term financial as-

sistance needed to keep them in good stead with their landlord 

while they recover from a medical setback; providing a client 

with bus or train fare enabling them to reunite and live with 

family residing in another state. 

In addition to crisis resolution assistance, Diversion Center cli-

ents may also see a nurse or physician's assistant in the center's 

medical suite staffed by Charter Oak Health Center, or find res-

pite in St. Elizabeth House's Friendship Center with a healthy 

meal, or hot shower. Opened just twenty months ago, Mercy's 

Diversion Center is still in its formative stage, yet its results to 

date are encouraging. In fiscal year 2017, 2,577 individuals were 

seen by a case manager. During that period 456 were diverted 

from homelessness, sixty-two of whom were between the ages of 

18-24, and 124 required limited financial assistance that helped 

them avoid homelessness. Further, 1,244 people, whose cases 

were not readily resolvable, were referred directly to city shelters, 

and the remaining group were either referred to other area pro-

grams, or were deemed ineligible for assistance. According to 

Executive Director Gough current demand for the Center's diver-

sion service is showing an increase over last fiscal year. With one 

full year of experience, and a second well underway, the Diver-

sion Center has charted a path for other agencies serving the 

homeless to follow, and to improve upon collectively. It's a path 

the Connecticut Department of Housing strongly endorses. It's a 

path leading to life saving diversions, or perhaps one could say 

"Mercy-full Diversions." 

 

 

 

 

Over the past several 

months a  collaborative of 

South-Asian American 

women from the Hartford 

and Tolland counties have 

identified Mercy Housing  

and Shelter Corporation 

as an agency that they 

wish to support as part of 

their service to the              

community.  The women 

have generously donated 

food items and hygiene 

products to our residents 

as well as served meals in 

our dining hall and 

Friendship Center Meals 

Program. Volunteering is 

a wonderful way to give back to the community and/or a way to 

teach our young people how to donate their time and talents to 

those in need.  

 

Mercy Housing and Shelter Corporation was honored to be the 

beneficiary of the annual Stuff A Cruiser  event hosted by TJ 

Maxx/Marshals and the Wethersfield Police Department last 

month.  “I was delighted to receive the phone call from Jeff 

Saddig, of Marmaxx National Task Force, indicating that Mercy 

Housing and Shelter Corporation’s reputation for helping those 

in need came to 

the forefront as a 

charity he wanted 

to work with!” 

exclaimed Mer-

cy’s Executive 

Director, Judith 

Gough. The event 

was hosted at the 

Wethersfield Mar-

shalls store on a 

warm Saturday in 

October. We were 

delighted to be the 

recipients of two 

fully packed cruisers from the Wethersfield Police Department! 

Detectives Patkoske and Mendez, their sons and future police 

officer cadets James Darby and Morgan Dlugoleski were on 

hand to help out!  Generous community members were given a 

list of “wish” items on their way into the store and low and be-

hold came out with socks, under garments, gloves, blankets, 

boots and  slippers for children and adults.  In addition to the 

much needed items, we received cash donations netting our pro-

grams an additional $700.00! 

Thank you to everyone who gave so generously!  

Volunteering - St. Elizabeth House 

Stuff A Cruiser Event  

Members of Salad Bowl and Pink Power  two  newly formed 

groups of South Asian-American women, served Brunch at 

St. Elizabeth House. Also in attendance, Mercy’s Board of 

Trustee , Shyamala Raman!  

 

Wethersfield Police Detectives Michael Mendez, TJ Maxx Manager, 

Investigator of Marmaxx National Patkoske and Norberto Task Force 

http://journeyhomect.org/
http://journeyhomect.org/
https://ctri.salvationarmy.org/SNE/GHAS
http://journeyhomect.org/
https://ctri.salvationarmy.org/SNE/GHAS
http://www.chrhealth.org/
https://www.211ct.org/
http://www.thecharteroak.org/


Thanks to You, last year Mercy ... 

• Provided housing assistance and support  

       services to 4,835 individuals  

• Served more than 105,229 meals 

• Helped 216 individuals secure permanent housing 

 

 

• Assisted 61 people to find jobs through our Jumpstart 

Program 

• Helped divert 300 household from becoming homeless 

Corporation & Business 

$10,000 - $30,000+  
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Connecticut Natural Gas  

Eversource 

Halloran & Sage, LLP  

Hoffman Auto Group  

Marsh USA Inc. 
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Foundations & Trusts 
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The Fund for Greater Hartford 
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Olga Sipolin Children’s Fund 

SBM Charitable Foundation, Inc. 

TD Charitable Foundation, Inc. 

The George A. and Grace L. Long 

Foundation 

 

Up to $4,999  

Aaron Hollander Fund 

Aldo DeDominicis Foundation, Inc. 

Arthur and Elizabeth Godbout Family 
Foundation, Inc. 

Barnes Group Foundation 

Berkshire Bank Foundation 

Bruyette Family Foundation  

Eversource Foundation, Inc. 

Greater Hartford Automobile Dealers 

Foundation/GHADA 

Harry E. Goldfarb Family Foundation, 

Inc.  

Lucien B. and Katherine E. Price 
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McDonald Family Trust  

Raymond James Charitable  

Endowment Fund 

Simon Hollander Fund  

The CarMax Foundation  

The Cheryl Chase & Stuart Bear  

Family Foundation, Inc. 

TJX Foundation 

Waterford Group Charitable  

Foundation, Inc. 

Organization Gifts 

$1,000 -$25,000  

Connecticut Housing Finance  

Authority 

Sisters of Mercy Northeast  

Community, Inc. 

Widows Society 

Up to $1,000  

Annie Fisher Montessori Magnet 

School 

Community Health Center, Inc. 

Goodwin College 

Greater Hartford Chapter UNICO 

Southside Institutions Neighborhood 

Alliance, Inc. 
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Faith Communities 

$20,000   

Archdiocese of Hartford,  

    Archbishop’s Annual Appeal 

$500 - $5,000 

Church of the Holy Family, Hebron 

Church of the Incarnation,  

Wethersfield 
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Committee, Wethersfield 

First Church of Christ Congregational, 

Glastonbury 

Rocky Hill Congregational Church 

Saint Matthew Roman Catholic 
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West Hartford  

Up to $499  
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West Hartford 
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of Granby 
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North United Methodist Church,  

Hartford 
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Jonathan Shea 

J. Barry and Kirsten Sheehan 

Eileen Shekosky 

Richard and Denise Shima 

Frank and Alexandra Simboski 

Thomas and Madelyn Sinatro 

Premjit and Mary Singh 

Daniel Siracusa 

John Sitarz 

Pamela Skerker 

Stan and Rose Sliva 

Mae Slupecki 

Jenny Smith 

Carl Sniegowski 

Lawrence and Mary Spellacy 

Thomas and Teresa St. Denis 

Cliff and Gloria Stalph 

Michael and Anne Stanton 

Jozef and Krystyna Starzec 

Andrew and Sandra Stern 

Charles and Elizabeth Stewart 

Martha Stone 

Leah Stroman 

Robert and Judy Sturgis 

Edward and Kathryn Sullivan 

Lawrence Sullivan 

Geraldine and Timothy Sullivan 

Bruce and Roberta Sullivan 

Michael Swanson 

Kathleen Swanton 

Mary Swaykus 

Kathleen Swift 

Raymond Swol-Lane 

Sister Mary Alice Synkewecz 

John and Jean Sziklas 

Henry and Janet Szumowski 

Lynne Tapper 

Barbara Tartaglia 

Allan and Sally Taylor 

Edith Taylor 

Elizabeth Taylor 

Margaret Teta 

Richard and Eileen Thibadeau 

Shanieka Thomas 

Kellyanna Thompson 

John and Carol Thorpe 

Stephen and Caryn Toffolon 

Barry and Marlene Towers 

Christine Traczyk 

Francis and Anita Trahan 

Sarah Treese 

John Truhan 

Father Robert Tucker 

Robert P. Tucker 

Joseph Tully 

Jeananne Turcotte 

Paul and Joanne Uccello 

Renee Ulbinsky 

Ronald and Patricia Unkrich 

Christopher Ursini 

Ann L. Valitsky 

Brinda Van 

Stephen Park and Janet Van Tassel 

Ray and Laura Vasas 

James and Marilyn Vaughan 

Mahati Venuri 

Bradley and Carolyn Venne 

Jean L. Venturo 

Sister Marie E. Venturo 

Mark Venturo 

Nicholas Visone 

Joseph and Cathleen Voelker 

Anne Wall 

Michael and Janice Walsh 

Daniel Walsh 

K. Marilyn Ware 



Individual Donors (continued) 

Michael and Jacqueline Wasta 

Frances Wei 

Thomas and Rita Weidman 

Edward and Judith Weingarden 

Ralph and Kathleen Wentworth 

John and Kathy White 

Joanne White 

Holly White 

Gabby Wichowski 

Bernard and Ruth Wilbur 

Marcia Wilkinson and John Wilkinson 

Ronald Williams 

Dennis and Maureen Williams 

Thomas and Maureen Willsey 

Mary Wolf 

Ruth Woodford 

Peter and Teresa Yacavone 

Marilyn L. Yandow 

David and Joanne Yandow 

Lorraine Yu 

Vahik and Geralda Zainalvand 

Bernice and Ralph Zampano 

Lucy Zocco 

Richard and Lorraine Zuwallack 

Gifts Made In Memory  

Mary Agnes Brennan 

  Sisters of Mercy Northeast  

  Community, Inc. 

Sister Sean Burke 

  Premjit and Mary Singh 

John Burnosky 

  John and Marie Burnosky 

Sister Susan Carlin 

  Nancy Hoey 

Steven Christy 

  Anonymous 

  William Hyland  

  Eletta and George Kershaw 

Sister Theresa Cosgrove 

  John and Jacqueline Cosgrove 

Chuck Dietlan 

  Jospeh Petitti 

Carl Dean Dixon 

  Keysha Johnson and Family 

Marylou and Russell L. Fancher, Jr. 

  Louise S. Fancher 

Constance Rita Garneau 

  Lena Millis 

Sister Mary Etta Higgins 

  Sister Patricia Colla 

  Sister Mary Alice Kline  

  Sister Patricia McKeon 

  Sisters of Mercy Northeast  

  Community, Inc. 

Sophia Kappen 

  Sister Carol Beaudoin 

Thomas Kelly 

  John and Helen Provini 

Sister Bridget Mary Kenny 

  Sister Julie Horvath 

  Sister Helen C. Ruane 

Evelyn J. Kruk 

  Pauline Kruk 

Paul Laffin 

  Tony and Gail March 

Keith Lombardo 

  Whelen Engineering Company, Inc. 

James Edward McKeon 

  Michael  McKeon 

Sister M. Herman  Joseph Moore 

  John and Abigail Moore 

James F. Moran 

  Joanne S. Moran 

Joseph and Margaret Moran 

  Church of the Incarnation 

Norman Morse 

  Eileen Morse 

Sister Marita Charles Murphy 

  Father Robert Tucker 

Dorothy Provini 

  John and Helen Provini 

Jean Venturo 

  Ann L. Valitsky 

Colin Walker 

  Phyllis Livingston 

Edna Yuile 

  Brinda Van 

Gifts Made In Honor 

Sister Ida Dolan 

  Sister Rita Garneau  

Sister Mary Fahy 

  Gerard Fahy 

Sister Pat McKeon 

  Paul and Kelly Campanelli  

  Myles and Sherry Hubbard 

Sister Laura Marie Meskill 

  Sister Rita Garneau  

Reverend William R Metzler 

  Rita Griswold 

 

 

Gifts Made In Honor (continued) 

Jean Morrison 

  Carol Gourlie  

Mary Lou Onidi 

  James Iacobellis 

Norman Pelletier 

  Margaret Collins  

Sister Marian Slezak 

  Sister Julie Horvath 

Ralph G. White 

  Joanne White  

 

 

 

 

 

Mercy depends on the generosity of donors  like You, 

who provide unrestricted financial assistance,  we are 

able to provide basic needs and services to individuals 

and families to make the transition from homelessness 

into a permanent home. 

 

Ways To Give : 

 Make a one time or monthly donation  

 In Honor/Memorial Gift 

 United Way Designation 

 Planned Giving 

 Matching Gifts 

 Donation items from our  “Wish List”: 

Socks 

T-Shirts 

Bus Passes 

Non-perishable food: 

canned vegetables, beans, 

rice, soup, pasta, pasta 

sauce, peanut butter, jelly, 

cereal, baby food, baby 

formula, tuna etc..

Coffee 

Sugar 

Gift Cards 

Girl Scout Troop 10831 from Hebron Avenue School donating 

“We Care Packages”. 



Board of Trustees: 

Sarah Treese, Chair 

Diane Bengston, Vice Chair 

Brendan Butler 

Denise Hallisey 

Eric Hanly 

Sister Janice Kidney 

Andrew Meehan 

 

Shyamala Raman 

Luana Ribeiro 

Erek Sharp 

Donald Shaw 

Kellyanna Thompson 

Cathleen Voelker 

Judith Gough, Executive Director  

 

 

For Information about Mercy 

Go to: www.mercyhousingct.org 

 

If you would like to receive this newsletter  

electronically, please email us at:  

gvendrillo@mercyhousingct.org 

 

We’re Social! Follow Us!  

 Homecoming Celebration A Success!  

Mercy’s much-anticipated 23rd Annual Dreams Can Come True Homecoming Celebration was held at the elegant Society Room, 

on Pratt Street in downtown Hartford. The evening proved to be a perfect balance of energy and compassion for those we serve!  

Celebrity Emcee Mark Zinni of WFSB Channel 3 was on fire with our “Virtual Home” live auction.  Guests were treated to take a 

virtual walk-through of an empty apartment and bid on items to fill an apartment for someone moving into their first home. The 

auction raised more than $6,000.  Over one hundred and fifty guests and sponsors helped to raise nearly $100,000 for Mercy.   

In addition to the virtual tour, guest were able to enjoy gourmet dining stations, bid on silent auction items, and mix and mingle 

with friends and family while being serenaded by Saxophonist Dave Davis!  What a fabulous time we had!  

This year’s “Sister Patricia McKeon Compassion & Dignity Award” 

was presented to The Travelers ITLDP Department for their continued 

support of our mission. The award recognizes an individual or an  

organization who exemplifies Sister Pat’s passion to help homeless 

persons. 

 We would like to thank everyone who attended and contributed to 

the success of the event and a special thanks to all our sponsors:  

Bank of America, Barnes Foundation, Charter Oak Health Center, Cheryl Chase & Stuart Bear 

Foundation, Connecticut Housing Finance Authority, Depcom Power, Farmington Bank, Halloran 

& Sage LLP, HCC Global, Hoffman Auto Group, Kataria Classic, Marsh USA Inc., Pricewater-

houseCoopers LLP,  Reid & Riege, PC., Ryan Business Systems, Service Press, Siracusa, Sisters of 

Mercy Northeast Community, The Travelers, Tzedakah House LLC, University of Saint Joseph and All American Waste.   

SAVE THE 

DATE 

For this year’s 

 

Annual Celebration!

 

November 1, 2018

 


